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OUR LADY OF PEACE CHURCH ERIE, PA

HOUSEHOLDS IN GOD’S SERVICE
In the ancient world, “household” was a wide-reaching concept. When Joshua today speaks of his 

household serving the Lord, he meant not just those people who lived inside his walls or those related to him 
by blood or marriage; he meant slaves or servants and their families, and anyone indebted to him in any way. 
Even his livestock and other possessions would be consecrated to service of God. In our world, we value 
allowing individuals their freedom to choose how they live, and wouldn’t think of offering our pets to the 
service of God. But, as we discern our vocation as disciples baptized into Christ, we can come to realize how 
far-ranging the “households” of our lives still are: how we act toward our spouses, children, roommates or 
anyone we live with; our behavior with neighbors; or in public as we encounter many “strangers” every day in 
stores or traffic who suddenly are “next door” to us. How can we use our time, our resources, or gifts for 
selfless reasons rather than personal gain? No matter what life our witness to the Good News calls us to, we 
all have a “household” that must be consecrated to service of the Lord our God. Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co., Inc.
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The Sacrament of Baptism is 
celebrated each month on the 1st 
Sunday at 11AM Mass & 3rd 
Sunday at 12:30PM. A mandatory 
prep class for parents is available.
Sacrament of Matrimony An 
appointment with a parish priest six 
months prior to the wedding date.
Sacrament of Reconciliation
Wednesdays 11:15AM-12:00PM
Saturdays 8:30-9AM;  3:45-4:45PM
or by appointment.
New Parishioners Welcome! 
Registration forms are available in 
the Parish Office or online.
OCIA (Order of Christian Initiation)

Anyone seeking information on 
becoming Catholic or completing 
one’s initiation into the Catholic 
faith should call the Parish Office.
Prayer Request Line:
Call the office: 814-833-7701 x0

Sunday’s Readings:
Entrance Antiphon - Turn your ear, O Lord, and answer me; / save the servant who trusts in you, my 
God. / Have mercy on me, O Lord, for I cry to you all the day long.
First Reading - The Lord, our God, protected us along our entire journey (Joshua 24:1-2a, 15-17, 
18b).
Psalm - Taste and see the goodness of the Lord (Psalm 34).
Second Reading - Christ nourishes and cherishes the church because we are members of his body 
(Ephesians 5:21-32 [5:2a, 25-32]).
Gospel - We have come to believe and are convinced that you are the Holy One of God (John 6:60-
69).
The English translation of the Psalm Responses from Lectionary for Mass © 1969, 1981, 1997, International Commission on English in the Liturgy Corporation. All 
rights reserved.

Family Discussion of the Week:    Christian Marriage
This is a great mystery, and I am applying it to Christ and the church. Each of you, however, 
should love his wife as himself, and a wife should respect her husband. (Ephesians 5:32-33)
Adults: In what way has the example of Christian marriage (your own or that of another 
couple) helped you understand the relationship between Christ and his church?
Kids: What can you do for your family to show them Jesus’ love and care?

Our Mission Statement:
Our Lady of Peace is a Catholic Community of Faith 

called to proclaim the greatness of the Lord through Worship, 

Service, Education and Ministry.

The OLP Prayer Ministry
This is a ministry for those individuals who are unable to attend usual parish functions perhaps due to an 

impairment, lack of transportation or illness. This active ministry can be done from home, a nursing home, the 
hospital, etc. Those who participate are asked to voluntarily pray for a specific group, ministry or function as the 
meeting, ministry or function is occurring. Prayer is vital to our lives and keeps us connected as members of the 
Body of Christ.

For more info, contact: Deacon John Mang at deacon.john@olp.org or Tammie Mang, Faith Formation Office, 
at 814-838-9983 or tammie.mang@olp.org.

The West Millcreek Food 
Pantry is asking for 

extra food donations:

• Canned Soup

• Canned Vegetables

• Whole Grain Cereal

• Pet Food

• Laundry Supplies

• Toilet Tissue/Kleenex

• Paper Towels/Napkins

• Personal Hygiene Items

• Reusable Grocery Bags
Thank you!

West Millcreek Food Pantry
The following are suggested items to purchase for each week; 
you may buy what is on sale; all non-perishables are 
acceptable. CEREAL is always needed.

August 2024
25th Toilet Paper/Paper Towels

Pantry is OPEN  August 27
(every 2nd & 4th Tuesday)  9-11AM for those living in

Millcreek & for OLP Parishioners, at 
Westminster Presbyterian Church, 3642 West 26th Street.

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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TWENTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME AUGUST 25, 2024

SANCTUARY LAMP - The lamp is burning this week in memory 
of Joseph Pettinato - Family.

CHAPEL LAMP - The lamp is burning this week in memory of 
Don & Rinda Pulice - Jimmy & Ruth Santangelo & Family.

Readings for the Week of August 25th
Monday: 2 Thes 1:1-5, 11-12; Ps 96:1-5; 

Mt 23:13-22
Tuesday: 2 Thes 2:1-3a, 14-17; Ps 96:10-13; 

Mt 23:23-26
Wednesday: 2 Thes 3:6-10, 16-18; Ps 128:1-2, 4-5; 

Mt 23:27-32
Thursday: 1 Cor 1:1-9; Ps 145:2-7; Mk 6:17-29
Friday: 1 Cor 1:17-25; Ps 33:1-2, 4-5, 10-11; 

Mt 25:1-13
Saturday: 1 Cor 1:26-31; Ps 33:12-13, 18-21; 

Mt 25:14-30
Sunday: Dt 4:1-2, 6-8; Ps 15:2-5; Jas 1:17-18, 

21b-22, 27; Mk 7:1-8, 14-15, 21-23

PRAYERS FOR THE DECEASED - Please pray for 
Robert Laskowski. May his family find hope and consolation 
through their faith in the resurrected Lord.

When at Mass offer the Mass for 

Vocations by praying the prayer below:
O God, who wills not the death of a sinner * but rather 
that he be converted and live * grant we beseech you * 
through the intercession of the Blessed Mary, ever Virgin * 
Saint Joseph, her spouse * St. Junipero Serra * and all the 
saints * an increase of laborers for your Church * fellow 
laborers with Christ to spend and consume themselves for 
souls * through the same Jesus Christ * Your Son * Who 
lives and reigns with You * In the unity of the Holy Spirit * 
God forever * and ever. Amen.

Serra Prayer for Vocations

Members agree to go to daily Mass on a particular day every 
month and offer that Mass for an increase of vocations to the 
Church. There is a great need for vocations. One of the best ways 
to increase vocations is through prayer, and the greatest prayer 
we have is the holy sacrifice of the Mass.
Upcoming Mass commitments:
Aug. 25: Christine O.
Aug. 26: Cynthia B., Dave W., Joe S., Deb T., Corky Y.
Aug. 27: Ann R.
Aug. 28: Ann F., Michael M., Mary Margaret M.
Aug. 29: Linda M., Janet A.
Aug. 30: Bethann D., Linda D., Julie M., James S.
Aug. 31: Jim Z.
Sept. 1: Maxine R., Mark S., Evelyn V., Pat B.
If you would like to join the OLP 31 Club, please call Dave or 
Kathy Wayman at 397-6443. There are no dues and no meetings, 
only opportunities for grace and the satisfaction that comes from 
helping to fulfill a great need in the Church.

OLP 31 Club
Praying for vocations every day of the year!

Daily at 11:40AM All are welcome!
The Rosary of the Most Blessed Virgin Mary is prayed 
daily prior to the 12:10 Mass. Mary invites all her chil-
dren to pray her Rosary. Also, the Chaplet of Divine 
Mercy is prayed following the 12:10 Mass in the Chapel.    

A Family Perspective

Even though many found the teachings of Jesus “difficult,” 

He did not back down. In our families it is important 

to say what is difficult to hear, to speak the truth 

with kindness, to correct with love and guide 

with understanding.

MASS INTENTIONS
MONDAY, AUGUST 26, 2024

7:00AM Marilyn Karl - Gary & Cheryl Carver
12:10PM Louis Bruno - Haythorn & Swonger Families

TUESDAY, AUGUST 27, 2024
7:00AM Elizabeth “Liz” McLaughlin - Jean Verdecchia

12:10PM Catherine Kenwood - Daughter, Joan

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 28, 2024
7:00AM Judy Parette - Friends
9:00AM School Mass - Special Intention for the 

OLP School Community
12:10PM Special Intention for Pat & Dennis Buto -

Denise & Michael

THURSDAY, AUGUST 29, 2024
7:00AM Joyce Wingenbach - Truchanowicz Family

12:10PM Z. Marion & Irene Zaczkiewicz - Son, Jim

FRIDAY, AUGUST 30, 2024
7:00AM Gert Milkowski - Daughter, Nancy

12:10PM Frank Santangelo - Wife, Joan

SATURDAY, AUGUST 31, 2024
8:00AM Dallas & Phyllis Haight - Ganzer Family
5:00PM Eugene Lapinsky - Darrell & Nancy Meyers

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 1, 2024

Twenty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time
7:30AM Caroline Joy DiPlacido - Ehrman Family
9:00AM Eileen Fulton - Family

11:00AM Marian Yochim - Joe & Dianne
4:30PM Living & Deceased Members of OLP

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 2, 2024

Labor Day
9:00AM Larry & Ruth Ann DiSansa -

Carroll Family

Church Offices Closed Today
Will reopen 8:00AM Tuesday

The church will remain open for private prayer 
Monday through Thursday from 7:00AM - 8:00PM and 

Friday 7:00AM - 4:00PM
Confessions available: 
Wednesdays 11:15-Noon

Saturday 8:30-9:00AM and 3:45-4:45PM
or by appointment - call the Church Office

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com



From the Pastor’s Desk…

The end of August always represents several things for 

us at OLP….ONE- the end of August represents a big transition 

back to school for many in our community. I want to wish all 

families, students, teachers, staff, and administrators that are in 

this transition a blessed return to school- whether elementary, 

middle, high school, college or grad school. I pray that we all 

can be open to the ways that God uses our experience in school 

to grow in His love, truth and wisdom whether we are in a 

private or public school. At Our Lady of Peace School, the first 

day is this Wednesday, August 28
th

, and Fr. Nick will celebrate 

the opening school Mass at 9am that day. The rest of the 

school year we will celebrate weekly Mass for OLP School on 

Thursdays at 2pm. I also want to alert you that the school will 

be bringing back the car line so everyone is asked not to park 

on the west side of the church or school between 2-3:30pm 

Monday through Friday as this will allow for a much safer and 

secure dismissal. Thank you for your cooperation.

TWO- the end of August means we are nearing the end 

of our annual parish fundraiser, the OLP Raffle. We are ONLY 

TWO WEEKS away from the big drawing on Saturday, September 

7th at the Parish Picnic! Presently 2,450 tickets have been sold, 

which is 2/3 of our goal of 3,800, and still short of our 

budgeted breakeven point. So, we are hoping for big returns in 

these last two weeks! The raffle raises approx. $40,000 for the 

budget; so please make every effort to sell the tickets you 

received and consider taking extras if possible. Thank you!

THREE- every three years the end of August has five 

straight weeks of Gospel readings from John 6 which contains 

the great Bread of Life Discourse. I have been preaching on 

different aspects of this great discourse the last month. It is so 

timely this year coming off the National Eucharistic Congress 

(NEC) in July. I encourage you to watch as many of the talks 

and sessions from the NEC that you can including Jonathan 

Roumie’s talk in which he went into his Jesus character from The 

Chosen to quote Jn. 6:51-58 which is the foundation of Catholic 

Eucharistic Theology, faith and understanding.

Allow me to comment on John 6 a bit further here: 

This weekend we see that many of the listeners say that Jn. 

6:51-58 is hard to accept and many return to their former way 

of life. As is always emphasized, Jesus didn’t change his vivid 

language of “chewing” his body and blood or say he was only 

speaking symbolically in order to get them back. He let them 

leave and turned to his Apostles to ask them if they too would 

leave. Jesus knew that this teaching was so fundamental to how 

he would continue to nourish His church and keep them in 

communion with him that he could not compromise on this truth 

that “his body is true food and his blood is true drink.”

This is the scripture that is at the heart of the Eucharistic 

Revival that our National Catholic Church is in (we are in the 

last year of a 3-year Revival). Our Liturgy Committee is planning 

to take the next year to continue our Eucharistic Renewal here 

at OLP. Three aspects of that effort include: (1.) A parish wide 

Eucharistic Consecration from October 22-November 24 using 

Matthew Kelly’s 33 Days of Eucharistic Glory. (2.) A Eucharistic 

Miracle Exhibit during Advent. (3.) Catechesis on the Mass/

Eucharist in the bulletin with inserts over the next year. I also 

plan on commenting more on Open Communion (the argument 

that everyone should be able to receive Holy Communion at 

Mass) in the next few weeks in my bulletin article.

May God bless those returning to school and our week 

ahead!

Fr. Rich

Our Lady of Peace, patroness of our parish & school…. pray for us!

St. Nicholas, patron of the Erie Catholic School System. pray for us!

Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception, patroness of the 

Catholic Church of the USA… pray for us!

St. Joseph, universal patron of the church…. pray for us!

St. Patrick, patron of the Diocese of Erie…. pray for us!

Other notes from the pastor…

**The OLP Parish Leadership Team (PLT) will be attending the 

Amazing Parish Summit in San Antonio this week. We leave 

Sunday afternoon and will return Thursday evening. We will be 

joining over 150 PLT’s from around the country to further our 

formation in the Amazing Parish model of parish leadership 

which has been transformative for me and has given me new 

hope in the future of our Catholic Church and certainly OLP. 

So please pray for us- myself, Gina Adams, Warren Beaver, 

Justin Miles and Mary Beth Whitman. And I thank Fr. Nick and 

Fr. Shane for taking on more responsibilities while I am gone!

**Thank you to everyone who supported OLP Parish and School 

through Erie Gives! We received $29,095 from 167 donors for 

the parish and $4,413 from 31 donors for the school. The 

thing I am most proud and pleased about is that OLP had the 

most donors of any church in Erie County which shows a 

greater level of support from our community- well done!

**Thank you to the OLP Bible Study Team that donated a 

statue of the Holy Family to OLP in memory of Greg Bosner. 

The statue has been placed in a grotto off the playground 

thanks to Warren Beaver. We blessed the new statue after the 

12:10pm Mass on August 14th and Sylvia Bosner (Greg’s wife) 

and her family were able to be there. Greg passed away last 

year and was an active member of OLP throughout his years; 

most recently serving on the Pastoral Council and Investment 

Committee.

**Masses this Week Monday, August 26
th

and Friday, 

August 30
th

- Weekdays in Ordinary Time; Tuesday, August 27
th

-

St. Monica (4
th

Century mother of and intercessor for St. 

Augustine); Wednesday, August 28
th

- St. Augustine, Bishop and 

Doctor (4
th

Century Theologian and Philosopher); Thursday, 

August 29
th

- The Passion of St. John the Baptist; Saturday, 

August 31
st

- The Immaculate Heart of the Blessed Virgin Mary.

**Contributions for the OLP Parish Endowment and the Erie 

Catholic School System Teacher Endowment are still being 

accepted in honor of the 50th Anniversary of Mike and Jane 

Zavasky until the end of August. Donations can be dropped off 

at the office. Mike and Jane are matching your donation so I 

hope you can be a part of growing our endowment through this 

special opportunity.

**Please remember Bishop Persico in your prayers, he is on a 

medical leave for the month of August as he had emergency 

surgery several weeks ago. “May our Father in Heaven bring 

comfort and relief to his humble servant. May he be 

strengthened by our prayers and by those whom God has called 

to minister to him as doctors and nurses.”

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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FAITH FORMATION NEWS
Registration for Faith Formation was due on August 1st. 
Forms are available on our website under the Faith 
Formation tab. Confirmation registration forms for grade 9 
can be found on the Confirmation page. 

Parent Meeting Dates:
Grade 1-5: Sept. 8th at 9:00AM in the school cafeteria
Grade 6-8: Sept. 8th at 10:00AM in the school cafeteria
Grade 9: Sept. 8th at 5:30PM in the church

Classes begin: Sunday, Sept. 22nd.

Questions:  Tammie Mang, Faith Formation Director, 
814-838-9983 or tammie.mang@olp.org

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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Our Lady of Peace…

Pray for us

Thank You: Special Collection

Thank you for the generous support for last week’s 
Collection for the Church in Latin America. The funds 
collected will go towards sharing the faith with our brothers 
and sisters in Latin America and the Caribbean, so they in 
turn can share the Good News in their communities. If you 
missed the collection, its not too late to give! 

Your gift makes a difference!

Our bulletin is supported through the generosity of the 
advertisers - many of whom are our parishioners. Most are 
members of our local community. Please support our advertisers 
with your patronage. Tell the business owner that you appreciate 
their support of our parish through their ad in the bulletin.

Our Lady of Peace Parish Membership Form

Name ___________________________________________________ Phone __________________

Address __________________________________________________________________________

City ____________________________________________ Zip ______________________________

Please drop Membership Form into the offertory basket or mail to rectory.

CHECK ONE:

New Registration

Change of Address

Moving out of Parish

Want envelopes

Erie City Mission Volunteers Needed

We need your help in preparing and cooking food 

for our brothers and sisters in need.

Dates are Saturday’s:

Sept. 21, Oct. 19, Nov. 16, Dec. 21

Time: 9:45AM to 1:00PM

Where:  11th & French St.

What: Prepare/Serve the Lunch Meal

Time:  Any parishioner 15 yrs or older

Contact: Scott Barnes, 881-8889

Qualifies for 

service hours!

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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